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Minutes of Monthly Board Meeting 
Wednesday, July 6, 2016 2pm, Corolla Schoolhouse
2pm  Meeting Called to Order – Meghan Agresto, Sharon Twiddy, Pam Fearn, Al Marzetti in attendance, Frieda Harris and Bryan Daggett participated telephonically. A quorum was established.  Susan Taylor, Kerri Engley, Liz Fennimore and Marcy Moore in attendance as members of the public.
Approval of Minutes of June 2016 Board Meeting – Sharon Twiddy made motion to approve, Meghan Agresto seconded, all voted in favor,  minutes so approved.
President’s Operational Report – Meghan Agresto provided the following report on operations:
· Enrollment update – 32 students now enrolled, contact information shared. New students include 3 girls & 4 boys. Total student body will have 13 girls & 19 boys.
	Grade
	Students

	Kindergarten
	2

	First
	6

	Second
	5

	Third
	3

	Fourth
	4

	Fifth
	4

	Sixth
	6

	Seventh
	2


	
	


· An update was provided as to improvements to the book box outside of the school, the decision not to hold a July 4th parade, submission of IDEA grant projecting two IEPS and a contract EC, communications plan for start of school year, insurance renewals, performance framework documents, and Summer Reading Camp.  
· Meghan also reported that she was addressing health care setup for new employees, that KABA codes had been provided to teachers for entry into schoolhouse and that she was working on updating the website platform, and that a draft of teacher schedule had been distributed for review and comment.
Treasurer’s Report - Bryan Daggett provided a report on financial matters:

· WEVS completed the 2015-2016 Fiscal Year on June 30, 2016 with $130,939.44 in CDs and $124,167.14 in the Operating Account at Towne Bank. Total liquid assets equals $255,106.58, which is an increase of approximately $75,000 from the start of the fiscal year.  We have not yet executed the movement of $60 K from our Operating account to a State Farm Bank CD which the board approved a few months ago.

· For the month of June, expenses were $18.5K and income was $8.5K. The income was about $5K higher than previously forecasted due to a donation and receipt of Dare County end-of-year payment.

· The 2016-2017 budget is set and incorporated into Acadia systems. Current income and expense estimates are still consistent with the budget we approved.

· The contractual agreement with auditor to audit 2015 - 2016 financials has been approved by the State.

     Curriculum Committee Update
· Meeting with teachers/training – Meghan working with Teacher Wolff on items that we want new teachers to be exposed to before the first week of school; e.g., grade book, attendance, Power School, student information, teacher teaching schedule, curriculum projects, Fundations, emergency guidelines, fire drills, credit card policies and other housekeeping matters.  
· A discussion was had on frequency of teacher evaluations. Consensus was to do evaluations at least annually or more frequently as determined by the Board or to the extent required by State law. Susan Taylor reviewed NCEES requirements.  Board agreed that the criteria for SP2’s indicated by NCEES should be utilized where required. ?
· Middle School Praxis – Teacher Wolff is taking the tests for Science and Math.
Old Business
· Returned contracts – have not received yet from Testing Coordinator or Summer Reading Teacher but expect to receive both 
New Business
· Paul Stalter, a member of the public, showed up and was given a chance to speak outside of the Public Comment period; he pitched a fundraising idea utilizing the possible distribution of his “Have a Happy Day!” idea on wooden material he would sell to CEF.  Terms of the proposal were unclear and so Meghan asked him to email the particulars of his proposal before the board would consider. 
· Kerri Engley reported on research she had done on cyber safety & bullying.  A discussion ensued on how bullying should be defined (i.e., “common language”) for purposes of written policies.  Meghan will circulate drafts for discussion and approval at the August board meeting.  It was also determined that the manual changes relating to sexual harassment would be tabled until the August meeting.  Training will be provided to students during the first week of school.  

· The question was raised as to whether WEVS should require contractors to have their own liability insurance.  Consensus of the Board was that we should not require solo practitioners (e.g., speech therapist) to maintain their own liability insurance because (1) the risk of liability is small, (2) we would have to cover this cost in the contracts, and (3) it would be cheaper to pay higher premiums on WEVS policies than to cover the cost of individual policies in contracts.  If we are dealing with a significant corporate entity, then we should ensure that they have adequate insurance coverage.
· A discussion took place as to major maintenance requirements for schoolhouse.  Determination was that the schoolhouse should be power-washed but that nothing should be done to the roof other than removing pine needles.

· A bylaw amendment was proposed to remove term limit requirements due to the paucity of potential board candidates in a remote geographical area and the amount of effort it takes to get up the learning curve on charter school requirements and issues.  Meghan moved to approve the amendment, the motion was seconded and all voted to approve.  Megan will execute amendment as President and Al will verify as Secretary.
Meeting Adjourned - Al Marzetti moved to adjourn the meeting, motion seconded, all in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 4 p.m.  
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